
 

Dear Pastor and Friend in Christ            March 2018 

“Jesus said unto him, thou shalt love the Lord thy 
God with all thy soul and all thy mind. Matthew 22:37 

We want to thank you so much for the many ways 
that you express your love for the Lord and missions 
here and around the world. 

January was a beginning of another wonderful year 
from God. This year our main goal is to focus more and 
more on prayer. I have noticed that I need Him more then 
what I usually search for Him so I want to learn and 
practice more on this topic of prayer for my life and the 
ministries here in Mexico. 

In February we had the men for missions team from 
my home church, and Pastor Judd and 2 men from his 
church came down to help on construction. This year’s 
project was to build two bedrooms and a bathroom as a 
prophet’s chamber on the second floor of my house. For 
many different reasons God has allowed us to have many 
preachers come by and we enjoy having them. 

In January and March, God gave me the opportunity 
to go and preach in two different churches in Mexico for 
their mission’s conferences. I really enjoy this because I 
can share what the Bible teaches us on preparing and 
sending out workers to the mission field.  Also I can 
share what I have learned from all of you on loving and 
giving to missions. This is good for the churches here in 
Mexico.  Thanks for what you have shown us for many 
years. 
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My brother-in-law and sister, who are missionaries to an Indian tribe in 
southern Mexico, decided last year, to hold a conference. It’s the same conference 
that we started 7 years ago, that I call ¨Conference for Families in the Ministry¨. At 
the end of February he invited me to go preach in that conference. 13 families from 
that region were able to attend the meeting. Many children and wives that are in the 
ministry need this kind of meeting. It was very encouraging for me since I had the 
opportunity to share with them what God has done in my life thru first, watching my 
parents ministry and secondly, my own life. 

Sahuaro Baptist Church and our other ministries are still working faithfully and 
we have seen many people getting saved and also many others starting to come to 
church. There is a small village an hour and half north of Hermosillo where we 
started going soul-winning and with prayer we will see spiritual fruit from there. 

Lord willing, on my next prayer letter I will let you know about our missions 
conference, we all have been working hard and we will appreciate your prayers for 
this main activity. 

Prayers request will be: 1) to continue the dorms construction. If God leads 
you to help us with some funds for this project it will be a blessing. 2) Pray for 
our vehicles we need a couple more reliable ones, but mostly we do need a 
vehicle for one of our missionaries that we sent out many years ago to work in 
an Indian reservation. 

Once again we praise and bless our Lord´s Name, we thank Him for you.  We 
appreciate your prayers and support. May God keep blessing you all!!!! 

We are also grateful as my mother Rose is doing very well; keep her in 
your prayer list! 

 God is always Good!!!! 

IN CHRIST       John D. Perez 

 Sending & Supporting Church:                                                (johndpg@gmail.com) 
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